Letter from NY-Democrat Sen K. Gillibrand to Mr. Howles

Dear Mr. Howles:

Thank you for writing to me about the state of pensions for salaried employees at Delphi. Although General Motors Corporation (GM) decided to take on the obligations of Delphi's hourly pensioners, I was deeply disheartened to learn that the same courtesy was not extended to salaried pensioners. 

The bankruptcy agreement that Delphi entered into would transfer responsibility for the salaried pensions to the Pension Benefit Guaranty Corporation (PBGC), which has been experiencing severe underfunding. As a result, salaried pensioners would receive a fraction of the benefits they have earned over years of hard work. 

Earlier this summer, I wrote to Fritz Henderson, Chairman and CEO of GM, to urge that they take on the obligations of salaried pensioners of Delphi. Many of these pensioners worked for decades at GM before moving to Delphi, and should be included in their pension plan. I was deeply disappointed when GM failed to take on these pensioners, but I will continue to push GM in an effort to preserve the retirement security of all of Delphi's pensioners. 

Thank you again for writing to express your concerns, and I hope that you keep in touch with my office regarding future legislation and concerns you may have. For more information on this and other important issues, please visit my website at http://gillibrand.senate.gov and sign up for my e-newsletter.

Sincerely yours,

Kirsten Gillibrand
United States Senator
